Letterhead

January XX, 2005

Bernard McCourt

District 5

1000 County Street

Taunton, MA  02780

Dear Mr. McCourt,

The Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Association is working towards coordinating efforts between the Island towns during a driving ban. We have created a draft Memorandum of Agreement to be signed by any towns that wish to partake. The Agreement simply states that participating towns agree to communicate with each other, if time allows, prior to issuing and lifting a driving ban in their town. This would be for the purpose of considering coordinating the timing of the issuing and lifting of the bans. Because the State Highway runs through five of our six towns the Massachusetts Highway Department and State Police would be included in communication and coordination efforts. 

In addition to the MOA the Association has also written a draft By-Law that imposes a fine for driving during a ban. As you are aware, currently the only option for law enforcement is arrest. This is often not practical given the situation that necessitated the ban in the first place. Each Emergency Manager is taking this draft to his/her police chief and Board of Selectmen for consideration. It will be up to each town to assign a dollar amount for the fine if they choose to pursue the By-Law.

Although no action is required by your agency, any comments that you have will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

CC: Ed Panek

